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Dear Board Members,
Dr. Angela Bauer, has been in the Delta Dental network for many years but is no longer

contracting with them after 2024.   it is because Delta has not increased the
amount of reimbursement for cleanings and other procedures to keep up with expenses in their office.  

 it sounds like there are quite a few dental offices in this same situation in the area.

.  I’m sending this note to make UW-System Services
aware of Delta’s practices.  I hope UW-System will consider a different dental plan—one that keeps pace
with the cost of dental cost reimbursements to clinics.
Please let me know if there is a better place to direct this message, or if you have any questions.
Thanks for your time,
Julie Woletz
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Dear Julie Woletz: 
 
Thank you for your email from July 23, 2024, to the Department of Employee Trust 
Funds (ETF) Group Insurance Board (Board) feedback mailbox expressing your 
concern about your dental provider no longer contracting with Delta after the end of the 
year. You stated your desire to have the Universities of Wisconsin consider a different 
dental plan, one that “keeps pace with the cost of dental cost reimbursements to 
clinics.”  
 
While the Board does not oversee the contracts between program vendors and 
providers or dictate the providers with whom vendors contract, we recognize the 
importance of your concern. As a result, your concerns were shared with Delta and their 
response has been incorporated in this letter. 
 
Delta regularly evaluates the marketplace to ensure competitive reimbursement levels 
that align with industry standards. In February 2023, Delta increased reimbursement 
rates for frequently performed dental procedures. This adjustment, which considered 
provider access, cost of care, and market positioning, resulted in fee increases for over 
75% of Wisconsin general dentists. Delta maintains 98% of its dental providers annually 
and is dedicated to expanding its network. 
 
Delta has the largest dental network in the state. Delta’s Premier Network includes 
2,780 unique dentists and 4,278 access points in Wisconsin. There are currently 63 
other in-network general dentists within 15 miles of Cambridge, WI, where your current 
dentist’s office is located.  
 
There has been a national trend of dental providers leaving insurance networks. A 
report from the American Dental Association Health Policy Institute, dated February 
2023, revealed that 16% of dental providers had dropped out of any dental insurance 
network between Jan. 1 and Feb. 13, 2023. Additionally, 21% intended to leave 
networks within the following three months.  
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ETF is committed to providing quality dental insurance benefits while keeping our plans 
affordable. We value your feedback and will continue to work with Delta to ensure their 
network meets our members' needs. 
 
I hope that you have found the information provided in this letter helpful. If you have any 
further questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out using the contact 
information provided below. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tom Rasmussen, Life and Dental Insurance Program Manager 
Office of Strategic Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 
Tom.rasmussen@etf.wi.gov  
(608) 266-0994 
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